Dear Mayor and Council,



HUB: Your Cycling Connection is a charitable organization whose mission is to make cycling an attractive choice for everyone in Metro Vancouver.

HUB would like to express its support and appreciation for Vancouver City Council's decision on June 12th to approve the upgrades to the cycling network. All three projects are steps toward a complete cycling network. The new lane off the Cambie Street bridge to Beatty Street in downtown Vancouver will increase safety and accessibility for pedestrians and cyclists. A high quality connection between Cambie Street bike lanes and the Canada Line Bridge connection to Richmond will increase usage of the bridge. The Adanac and Union Street bike way is one of the oldest and most used routes; an upgrade in this problematic section has been long overdue. 

With respect to the Union Street block between Main and Gore, HUB strongly recommends Council reconsider the original proposal to make this block a one-way street. The proposal to create a shared 3-metre route does not meet the criteria of all ages & abilities cycling. As there is no vehicle parking on the south side in any of the proposed plans, the one-way option does not further inconvenience potential customers on this block. A one-way design allows for a straightforward, high quality cycling facility.   

If the one-way option is not feasible, HUB would encourage the City to consider providing an off-street bike lane on the existing south sidewalk and to create additional pedestrian space by extending the side walk into the green space between Union and the viaduct. Confident riders might still prefer to stay on the road, but it would provide a safe option for those of all cycling abilities.

Sincerely Yours,

